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I oppose the elimination of Design Review as proposed in the SB974 –1 Amendment 

“Section 12 (5)” on page 10 and “Section 13 (5)” on page 11.   • Buildings that will 

stand for over 50 years have a major impact on their neighbors and should be well 

designed. 

 

• Communities embrace denser housing when they're confident it will look good.  

• Residents of affordable housing deserve good design, too. 

• Attention to design (i.e., building form, relating to context, durable and low-

maintenance materials, energy efficiency, access to sun and light, etc.) are in fact 

critical ingredients in making buildings more cost efficient and affordable, long-lasting, 

and livable for ALL incomes.  

• Design matters: When new larger infill developments relate to their context, 

they can fit seamlessly. When they don't, they stick out like a sore thumb, calling 

attention to gentrification and disrupting the success of the business districts. 

• Design Review in Portland underwent an administrative and legislative 

overhaul (DOZA) in Summer of 2021, investing significant resources, to streamline 

the process and make it more predictable for investors.   

• Design Review in Portland does not apply to small residential development 

and is limited to a very small percentage of the City.  

• Design Review in Portland complies with current State law that requires a 

clear and objective standards approach. When Design Review is pursued, per the 

Zoning Ordinance, it cannot require the applicant to reduce or increase the total floor 

area or height.  

• Design Review in Portland supports high-density residential development.   

• Design Review in Portland ensures that even those living in low-income 

affordable housing are provided with the opportunity to live in with dignity in durable, 

safe and well-connected developments.  

• Design Review in Portland supports the goals and policies of Portland’s 

Comprehensive Plan, specifically Goals 3 and 4 which require the creation of 

complete, healthy and well-connected neighborhoods.  

• Design Review in Portland ensures development promotes a vibrant 

streetscape and waterfront, which is vital to Portland’s economic recovery that 

Portlanders desperately need and want, especially in downtown.  

• Design Review in Portland ensures development is resilient and will be lasting.  

• Design Review in Portland strengthens areas by guiding development to 

improve visibility, safety and access to and within the public realm, supporting vibrant 

places designed for people.  

• Design Review in Portland supports development that builds on context, 



contributes to the public realm, and provides high quality and resilient buildings and 

public spaces.   

 

Let’s provide future generations of Portland with a beautiful, well-planned community 

where everyone has comfortable neighborhoods to live in. 

 

Connie Shipley 

 

 

 


